MINUTES

Monthly Meeting of March 16, 2020
     Chairperson Dennis Graf called the monthly meeting of the Meeme Town Board to order at 6:30 p.m. on March 16, 2020 at the Meeme Town Hall.  Notice of this meeting was posted at the four posting locations.  Other officers present were Henry Langenhahn, Robert Christian, Grace Salm, Susan Kracht and Ian Quinn.   
     
       Minutes:  Clerk Grace Salm read minutes of the February 10, 2020.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Henry Langenhahn and seconded by Robert Christian.  Motion Carried.  
      Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Susan Kracht reported on the following:
2/29/2020:
Recycling Income:                      $    704.00
Dog License Collection:             $    180.00

Rent:                                             $    885.50


A motion to approve the treasurer reports was made by Henry Langenhahn and seconded by Robert Christian.  Motion Carried.                                                                      

          Clerk’s Report:   Grace Salm reported on the following: 1) The 2018/2019 Housing Survey was completed on February 12, 2020. 2) There were 212 voters that voted at the February 18, 2020 Spring Primary Election.  3)  The Type ‘A” and Type ‘B” absentee ballot process.  4) The Spring Election is April 7, 2020.  5) The clerk and all Fire Departments have completed the on-line process for reimbursement for the 2% Dues.  6)  After discussion a motion was made by Robert Christian and seconded by Henry Langenhahn to approve the Town Clerk to fill in as a Poll Worker in case of emergencies for all Elections.  Motion Carried.

         Constable:  Ian Quinn reported on the following: 1) Insurance information for Santos  

       Domingo Rodas Castillo regarding reimbursement for guard rail property damage.  2) 

       There were two complaints for junk issues on properties. One being numerus barrels 
       and pallets.  The second one were for numerus tires on properties.  3) A dog was found
       and returned back to owner.  Because this occurred three different times the owner was 

       given a verbal warning.  Refer to attached Constable’s February 2020 Report for more 
       details.    

    Building Permits:  Henry Langenhan issued 1 new home and 2 additional 

       building permits.   


    Grota Appraisals:   No report.  
Pg. 1 of 2

`

    Plan Commission:  No report.  
                Roads & Equipment:  Dennis Graf reported on the following:  1) The Town 

     received a reimbursement check of $2700.00 from Fitz-Pine Dairy Farm for 2019 road 
     damage repair on Spring Valley Road.   2)  The Town  Board discussed the ‘Snow Plow 
     Blade’ accident #2020-1402.   3) A letter will be sent to a town resident to return a loaned 
     mail box back to the Town. 4)  A message was left with Northeast Asphalt regarding 
     repairing a section on Pioneer Road.   5)  Peter Moehring stated the 13 year old sand shed 
     roof is tearing over the roof hoop areas.  He will also get estimates for the cost to repair.
       

      Bridges:  Dennis Graf stated once the repair for the Pioneer Road Bridge Project 

      is complete, the Town will also submit the cost to the County Bridge Aid Program for 
      reimbursement. 
                 Recycling & Transfer Station:  Peter Moehring stated he delivered another load 

      of scrap to B & B Metals and that the price for metal reimbursement has increased.   
                 Annual Meeting:  The next Annual Meeting is scheduled for April 21, 2020.  After 

      discussion a motion by Robert Christian and was seconded by Henry Langenhahn to 
      order chicken for the luncheon.  Motion carried.



     Fire Departments:  Grace Salm presented the Howards Grove Fire Department’s 

     Annual Report for review.

                 Ordinance Amending Zoning Map:  Dennis Graf discussed the Manitowoc 
    County Board of Supervisors: No. 2019/2020-67 - Ordinance Amending Zoning Map for 

    the Marion Hartman property.  Refer to the attached ordinance for more detailed  

    information. 
                  2020 Open Book and Board of Review Dates: Open Book is May 28, 2020, 

     Thursday 2-4 pm, and the Board of Review is June 22, 2020, Monday 5-7 pm.

                  2020 Local Redistricting Training Seminar & Workshop: This meeting was 

      cancelled.



      Valders Ambulance Service:  No report.  

                  County Board Member Report:  No representative present.
                   Public Input:  No public input.     
                   Correspondences:   None.  
                         Accounts Payable:   A motion was made by Robert Christian and seconded 
       by Henry Langenhahn to approve ‘February 2020 Accounts Payable’ and pending 

       payment for Manitowoc Solid Waste.  Motion carried.              


        The next meeting date will be Monday, April 20, 2020.   A motion to 
        adjourn was made by Henry Langenhahn and seconded by Robert Christian.   Motion 
        carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m.   
 Respectfully submitted,                              




                 
   Grace M. Salm, Clerk                                  
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